
Fact Sheet  December 2019 Road 

 

Darlington Upgrade Project 
Lowered motorway traffic switch: 19-20 December  
 

As part of the Darlington Upgrade Project, traffic changes will be effective from 6am, Friday, 20 December, 
weather permitting.  
 
Another stage of the new motorway is opening to traffic, providing improved connectivity throughout the 
project.  The lowered motorway will now be named Southern Expressway with signage that refers to the 
“Southern Expressway” installed as part of this switch.  
 
Northbound traffic on the Southern Expressway (lowered motorway) will be able to use the access ramp to 
travel across the Ayliffes Road bridge.   
 
Northbound and southbound traffic on the Southern Expressway (lowered motorway) south of Sturt Road to 
north of the Ayliffes Road bridge access ramp will be relocated to the west to accommodate completion of 
the project.  
 
From 8pm, Thursday 19 until 6am, Friday, 20 December, the following traffic restrictions will apply: 

 The Southern Expressway (lowered motorway) will be closed to traffic in both directions. Motorists 
will be required to use the Main South Road surface roads. 

 Intermittent lane closures and speed restrictions will be in place on the Ayliffes Road bridge. 
  
Following the switch, the following traffic arrangements will be in place;  
 
From Southern Expressway to Ayliffes via motorway northbound   
 

Northbound Southern Expressway traffic travelling to Ayliffes Road will need to position themselves in the 
left lane of the Southern Expressway (motorway) to exit to the Ayliffes Road bridge (see the light blue 
arrows on the plan overleaf).  
 

Please plan ahead, allow extra travel time, take extra care when workers are on site and observe speed 
and lane restrictions when travelling through the area.   
 

If you have any questions or would like to speak to a member of the project team, please call 1300 759 334 
or email: enquiries@gatewaysouth.com.au 
 

Thank you for your patience while these important works are undertaken. 
 

Kind Regards, 
Darlington Upgrade Project Team 
18 December 2019 
  



 

 


